

State of New Jersey

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH

CHRIS CHRISTIE Governor

KIM GUADAGNO Lt. Governor PO BOX 358 TRENTON, N.J. 08625-0358 www.nj.gov/health

> CHRISTOPHER R. RINN Acting Commissioner

December 19, 2017

BY FACSIMILE AND FIRST-CLASS MAIL

Jennifer Groves, Administrator Cherry Hill Women's Center 502 Kings Highway North Cherry Hill, NJ 08034

RE: Revised Clarification of Curtailment of All Surgical Procedures Issued on

December 7, 2017 and Lifted on December 8, 2017

Facility ID# NJ310001113

Dear Ms. Groves,

This revised letter clarifies the reason for the curtailment of all surgical procedures that was imposed on December 7, 2017 and lifted on December 8, 2017, and replaces and supersedes the letter dated December 18, 2017. The curtailment was imposed on December 7, 2017 when surveyors from Health Facilities Survey and Field Operations ("Survey"), conducting a State re-licensure and re-certification survey, identified a serious infection control issue due to the lack of on-site availability of equipment sterilization manuals. The next day, Survey found that the facility had corrected this deficiency, and therefore the curtailment was lifted on the morning of December 8, 2017.

Please call (609) 984-8128 if you have any questions regarding this clarification of the curtailment imposed on December 7, 2017 and lifted on December 8, 2017.

Sincerely,

Gene Rosenblum, Director

Program Compliance and Health Care

Financing

Division of Certificate of Need and Licensing

New Jersey Department of Health

GR

Control # AX17034

cc: Alison Gibson (By Electronic Mail)

Susan J. Dougherty (By Electronic Mail)

Joy L. Lindo (By Electronic Mail) Stefanie Mozgai (By Electronic Mail)